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                               26
th

 April 2015 – The Fourth Sunday of Easter                                       

 Mass Times 

                                      
 Saturday 25th 6.30 pm  Clifford Ranson 

 Sunday 26th 9.00 am The Parishioners 

 Sunday 26th 10.30 am John Whent 

 Monday 27th 9.30 am Francis Cluskey 

 Tuesday 28th 9.30 am Winifred Corcoran 

 Wednesday 29th 9.30 am Requiem Mass for Christine Hall 

 Thursday 30th 9.30 am Int’s of Bella & Geoff Hulme 

 Friday 1st 9.30 am Celebrant’s Intention 

 Saturday 2nd 9.30 am Celebrant’s Intention 

 Saturday 2nd 6.30 pm The Parishioners 

 Sunday 3rd 9.00 am Celebrant’s Intention 

 Sunday 3rd 10.30 am Kate Gregg 

                                                                                                                                                        

    

 

Department of New Evangelisation 

The diocese is pleased to announce two important events to help us all deepen our 

commitment to New Evangelisation: 

1) Developing a Culture of Vocation: Saturday 16
th

 May, 2015 (10.30 am – 3.30 pm) 

Fr. Christopher Jamison OSB will be in the diocese to help us not only explore our own 

specific vocation but also to discover how, together, we can develop a culture of 

vocation as a basis for new evangelisation. On 16
th

 May, all are invited to Fr. 

Christopher’s encounter with the Laity where we will be looking at the fundamental 

vocation to holiness arising out of our Baptism; the single life lived out in its various 

forms; and the call to Marriage & Family Life. The venue will be Ellesmere Port 

Catholic High School, CH65 7AQ. Further info at www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org 

2) Proclaim’15:  Building Missionary Parishes, Saturday 11
th

 July, 2015, Birmingham 

This has been launched to help parishes become more effective in their missionary 

outreach. The day will include speakers and workshops. Each diocese has been 

attributed 35 places; there are still some available for our own diocese. Further 

information http://www.catholicnews.org.uk/proclaim15 

 

The Visit of the Miraculous Relic Image of Our Lady of Guadalupe from 9th-

15th of May at Shrewsbury Cathedral. The Miraculous Relic Image of Our Lady of 

Guadalupe is one of two hundred and twenty digital copies created and sent to each 

nation of the world. It is a relic because the image has been consecrated while 

touching the original image of Our Lady of Guadalupe.  The image will be formally 

welcomed into the Cathedral on the Saturday afternoon and will remain in the 

Cathedral for prayer and veneration until the following Friday. The Cathedral will be 

open daily from 10am until 5:30pm during the seven days of the visit. (7.30am-

7pm on the Sunday). Bishop Davies will preside at the Service of Reception, the 

official beginning of the visit, at 4pm on Saturday the 9th of May (the image will be 

available to visit and for prayer from lunchtime) and the image will be sent to St 

Chad’s Cathedral in Birmingham following the 12:12 Mass on Friday the 15th May. It 

would be wonderful to see pilgrims visiting the Cathedral from across the Diocese and 

praying before the image and we look forward to welcoming you at the 

Cathedral. Canon Jonathan Mitchell, Cathedral Dean. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Car Park Form Renewal 2015 

Renewal forms for use of the parish car park are available in the black holder under the notice board at the 

back of Church. Cost still only £10 per car. Permits will be ready for collection in the box at the back of 

church (please allow up to 2 weeks processing time). 

Going Into Hospital? 

If you are, please let Father Anthony know, otherwise the Chaplain will not know you are there. Do not 

forget to let him know if you change ward and please let Father know if you would like a visit. 
 

Please Pray for Persecuted Christians in the Middle East 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

The Regina Cæli - To be said instead of the Angelus during the Easter Season 
 

O Queen of heaven rejoice; Alleluia, 

For he whom thou didst merit to bear; Alleluia, 

Has risen as he said; Alleluia, 

Pray for us to God; Alleluia. 
 

Manchester Chorale Concert – 7.30 pm Saturday May 9th 2015 

This well known and renowned choir will be giving a concert in our church at 7.30 

pm after Mass on Saturday 9th May.  Tickets (£7 per head, children free) are on sale 

now (please speak to Father Cogliolo or telephone Robin Haig at 01625 526374) 

and WILL BE ON SALE AFTER MASS TODAY. 
 

Marriage Encounter Weekend, Yarnfield Park, Staffs 3rd-5th July 2015   

This is an enrichment weekend for normal, ordinary marriages (Not 

counselling).  Marriage Encounter Weekends have proved time and time again to be 

of immense value for couples however long they have been married.  All discussions 

are private for the participating couples, there is no group sharing.  Why not take 

advantage of this opportunity and for further information go 

to www.wwme.org.uk or ring 01538 385801 
 

Healing Mass for Families affected by Mental Health issues 

A Healing Mass, at noon on Saturday 13
th

 June, will be celebrated for families that 

are affected by mental health issues and those that work in this area at St Patrick’s, 

King Street, Wellington, Shropshire TF13AP. The Sacrament of the Sick will be 

administered and all are welcome. For more information please contact: Mark & Liz 

Dutton on 01625 428 498 

 

Vocations Event 

Called to be …?' is the question Father Christopher Jamison O.S.B will explore 

on Friday 15 May 2015 from 7pm with young adults aged 16 to 30 years of age.  Join 

Father Christopher at Saint Werburgh’s Parish Centre in Chester for food, drink and a 

chance to ask ‘what kind of person does God want me to be?’  For more details 

please see the poster at the back of church or visit the Diocesan Website 

www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/youth 
 

Christine Hall RIP 

It is with great sadness that we have to report the death of Christine Hall. Her 

funeral will be on Wednesday 29
th

 April at 9.30 am in the church. May she rest in 

peace. 

 

Kate Gregg RIP 

It is also with great sadness that we report the death of Kate Gregg. Her funeral will 

be on Wednesday 6
th

 May at 9.30 am in the church. May she rest in peace. 

 

 

Food Donation Appeal 

Sadly the need at Food Link continues. We are very grateful to receive the following 

food donations – pasta, pasta sauces, cereals, tea, coffee, sugar and tinned foods 

(soups, beans, tuna, fruit, veg, meat, etc). Please leave donations in the box at the 

back of church.  

 

St Teresa’s Pilgrimage to Padua, Italy 2015 

This year’s pilgrimage will be to Padua, Italy from 15
th

 – 22
nd

 September 2015, and 

will include a day’s excursion to the ancient city of Mantua. The costing has now 

been finalised at £700 per person (deposit £350); this includes direct return flights 

from Manchester to Venice, hotel accommodation and all transfers to and from the 

airport. For more information and/or to book, please pick up a booking pack at the 

back of church which includes the detailed pilgrimage programme. 
 

North Cheshire SERRA: Upcoming meetings 

NORTH CHESHIRE SERRA CLUB - meetings at 'Westleigh', Groby Road, Altrincham 

Mass at 7.15 pm followed by a light supper and the talk: 

April 27
th

 Stan Ollieuz: Favourite Saint; May 11
th

 Fr. Jonathan Brandon (Vocations 

Director). Everybody welcome. Please ring Gerry Lanigan on or before 

the Friday before the meeting (0161 428 9103) if you wish to come. 

 

Year of Consecrated Life 2015 

There will be three celebrated masses for the year of consecrated life which are to 

take place around the diocese during the months ahead as follows: Sunday 17
th

 May: 

Celebration by Bishop Mark Davies at Sacred Heart & St. Peter, Baguley, 

Wythenshawe, M23 1HP, Mass at 3pm. Further celebrations in our Diocese will be 

held on Saturday September 26
th 

at St.Annes, Rock Ferry, Wirral CH42 2BY, Mass at 

2.30 p.m. (Celebrant Bishop Brian Noble). And to close this special year; Saturday 

January 30
th

 2016 at Shrewsbury Cathedral SY1 1TE, Mass at 12.00 pm (Celebrant 

Bishop Mark Davies). 

 

Carmelite to Pilgrimage to Avila 

The British 'Teresa 500' Group of the Carmelite Forum of Britain & Ireland is 

organising a pilgrimage to Spain in honour of Saint Teresa's birth 500 years ago. 

They will be in Avila from 31st August to 7th September, based in the superb CITeS 

Carmelite study centre, from where they will make excursions to the key places 

associated with Teresa. For more information and/or to book, please go to 

http://www.teresaofavila.org/pilgrimages-to-spain.html 
 

200 Club – April Winners 

The winners of the April draw are as follows: £50 Mrs Jean Thistleton; £20 Mrs Pat 

Usher; £10 Mr Peter May. 

 

 


